Dear Parents,

We am really proud of how well your children are settling into year 3. We hope they feel they are settling in too. 
This year the children will start to become a lot more independent as they settle into key stage 2.  Experience shows it’s an important transitional year and we will do our best to help them take more responsibility. This year we have revised our school rules and expectations into three main categories, Ready (being ready to learn and what that looks like), Respectful (being a respectful member of the class and school) and Resilience (what it means to us at Tregoze). Throughout year 3 we will be working on habits and skills to meet these expectations.
This term out topic will be focused on ‘The Ancient Egyptians’ and the impact they had, and we will be discovering lots of fascinating information.
There is a lot of ground to cover, and the Year 3 curriculum is very busy. The amount of work steps up significantly and they will need your help to support them with this. Our Topic web is included outlining our learning for the term. We still need the children to read at least four times a week at home. Please can you ensure your child has their reading book and record in school every day.   
In year 3 we will need to focus on learning spellings so daily homework will to practise these on the ‘Doodle spelling’ App and each week spelling homework, at each individual child’s level,  will be set. In addition, daily activities will need to be completed at home on the ‘Doodle maths’ App. It is expected that they complete their maths assignments on Doodle Maths each week.

To encourage curiosity and promote independent learning we encourage the children to pick any part of the curriculum that interests them and to complete some of their own learning, which could be represented in a poster, a story, a poem or a piece of art and bring it into school or post it on dojo; they will receive extra dojos. I want to share their work and celebrate it in the classroom.
PE is on Tuesday (outdoor) and Thursday (indoor). It is essential that your child comes into school wearing their full PE kit on these days. We suggest jogging bottoms (or shorts while the weather is still warm), t-shirt (house colour) jumper and/ or black hoodie and sturdy trainers. If your child fails to come in their kit, they will not be able to participate in the session. Long hair MUST be tied back and earrings removed or covered. 
Children will need to bring in a heathy snack for breaks - a fruit or vegetable snack would be ideal. Also, please ensure your child has a named water bottle for drinks during the day. It should contain only plain water please.
Finally, please dojo Mrs Terry with any queries or concerns on a day-to-day basis, she will always contact you as soon as she is able but this may not be immediately.  
We are looking forward to a great term and hope you are too!

Mrs Terry and Mrs Burge
